 [image: ]
Constitution | Calender | Student Senate Budget | Facebook | Instagram
 
 
 
STOCKTON UNIVERSITY
STUDENT SENATE
  
 [image: ]
 
Notice of Meeting
September 27th, 2022
04:30 PM
C/D Atrium
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Galloway, New Jersey 08205
609-652-4845

Student Senate Meeting Agenda
September 27th, 2022
 


Page
I.      	Full Meeting: September 27th, 2022
A. Call to Order/Roll Call								…4
B. Approval of Minutes								…4
D. President Report									…4
E. Vice President Report								…4-5
F. Committee Reports
		i.  Academic Affairs							…5-6
ii.  Governmental Affairs						…6-7
                    	iii.   Public Relations							…7-8
        	        	iv.   Student Affairs							…8    
		V.   Diversity and Inclusion 						…9
                	VI.   Finance								…9-10
        	        	   
















 


	MEETING MINUTES // September 27, 2022 



	Meeting Information

	
	Start
	End
	
	PRESENT
	LATE
	ABSENT 

	MOTION
	Brianna Bracey
	Brianna Bracey
	
	· Alicia Jenkins
· Andrea Sandoval
· Benjamin Yandell
· Brandon Wildman
· Brian Dolores
· Brianna Bracey
· Dylan Antonelli
· Emily Zembricki
· Garrett Testut
· Irenonsen Eigbe
· Jacob Prutzman
· Janvi Patel
· Jennifer Dorval
· Joshua Hunte
· Kathy Godoy
· Monica Rodriguez
· Shalayby Parsons
· Tiana Reed 
· Tim Knoll
· Vera Lebon
· Vineard Ekwe









	· Arti Kapoor

	
· Jasmine Burdett


	SECOND
	Brianna Bracey
	Brianna Bracey
	
	
	
	

	TIME
	4:35
	6:31
	
	
	
	



	




Approval of Minutes
President Brianna Bracey called the meeting to order at 4:35 pm and motioned to approve the minutes of the full Senate meeting on April 25th , 2022
Second: 
Motion Approved: 22-0-0*

President’s Report
Good evening Stockton students, staff and faculty. I welcome everyone to the first student senate public meeting for the 2022-2023 academic year. I hope everyone had a wonderful summer and I hope everyone is having a wonderful semester so far. I have a couple announcements. Last week as you all know was the Fall 2022 Get Involved Fair. And it was a complete success! 167 clubs, orgs, and Greek life participated. I hope you all had a chance to represent your club or org as well as get to know other clubs and orgs who attended. Additionally, the Student Senate Elections process is currently underway. We conducted our Interest Meetings on September 20th , September 21st, September 22nd and September 26th. And we were introduced to many potential candidates who I look forward to meeting soon. October 4th-6th is when our Student Senate Spring Elections will be LIVE via Ospreyhub so I strongly encourage you all to vote. In other news, my Vice President, Finance Chair, and I are reviving the Intercouncil Committee meetings. These meetings are pushing for collaboration among clubs and orgs to help with their success and to increase membership. I strongly encourage all club, org, fraternity, and sorority Presidents to attend the First meeting, which is Thursday, September 29th @ F111 from 4:30pm-6pm (the location and times will be consistent throughout the academic year). A couple people are here in the audience who will be speaking during my report. Now this is a little unusual but I would like to invite any club or organization Representative to come up to the podium to express any problems they may have at this time. I know classes and meetings may conflict so I felt we can move this to the front. 
Open Floor*
LLU- concerns about external food 
Unified black students- concerns about authenticity of food 
Stockton Muslim Assocication- Halal food in N wing
African Student Organization- External food vendor documentation 

Now that we are done, next, I will have Representatives from the University Bursar and Enrollment Management. 

Vice President’s Report
	Good afternoon, all! I hope everyone is having a productive start to the academic year. It’s been a very productive month for Student Senate, and I’m really looking forward to you all getting to see what our committees have been working on; as Vice President, I’ve been working really closely alongside them all to brainstorm our agenda for this year and start putting it into place. Yesterday I met with Diane Garrison, our Executive Director of Budget, Financial Planning & Campus Services, and Chris Famularo, Chartwells’ Resident District Manager, to discuss the accessibility of working with external vendors for catering events, and increasing the availability and affordability of Halal and vegetarian or plant-based food options on campus. For any cultural or religious group that is hoping to secure permission to work with an external vendor: I really want to stress the importance of communication. Chartwells is more than willing to grant exceptions for cultural or religious events, but it is really important that you make clear that you want to work with a vendor with more of a cultural focus, and provide enough time to take care of all procedural matters - if possible, submit your request 3 weeks in advance of an event!
In terms of my own independent activities outside the committees, I recently got into contact with the Department of Public Safety, and am proud to announce that Garrett Testut will be serving as our Public Safety liaison for the 2022-23 academic year. I’d now like to offer Garrett the chance to speak a bit about his plans for working with public safety this year. I also recently reached out to Brian K. Jackson, the Chief Operating Officer of the Atlantic City campus, about how to improve academic and extracurricular engagement on the AC campus. I feel like the AC campus has a lot of untapped potential in terms of what it can offer to some majors and schools of study, and I’m really excited for the potential opportunity to work with Brian and his staff to really help integrate the campus into both the city and Stockton as a whole. Finally, I just want to plug our upcoming Interclub Council Meeting this Thursday from 4:30-6 in F111! This will be our first ICC meeting of the semester and I am *begging* any and all club officers to come out and represent your organizations. It’s a great forum to keep up to date with us, learn more about how to successfully manage your organization, and network with other clubs too! I yield the floor to President Bracey.


Academic Affairs
Good afternoon and happy Fall my fellow Ospreys! I hope everyone’s September has been going smooth and strong and we maintain that support and spirit to be fully present for yourself, and those we care for. On the Academic side of Senate, we are excited for this semester and blessed to celebrate such a successful summer. Starting with our Live, Work, Learn or the Atlantic City Summer Experience that has over 130 students employed across 10 partner businesses like in hospitality and healthcare. We also welcomed 2 new deans, Dr. Amanda Norvell is now heading the School of Natural Sciences and Mathematics & Dr. Ian Marshall is overlooking the School of Arts and Humanities. If anyone is interested a little bit of their background is on our website and can be found by searching in new academic deans at Stockton. We would also like to remodel the library to make it more inclusive by adding amenities like sections for tutoring or updating the books that go unseen, untouched in there. Finally, we will continue recording interviews with our elder Ospreys to get a better sense of connection and humanity in here because we are only here for so long! So why not make the most out of every moment? Although this might seem like another YOLO campaign (even though it is one of my favorite sayings) please please reach out to any of us if you would like to be on an episode, have someone in mind you would like to know outside of their role at Stockton or have any interesting questions you would like to pose! This podcast is all about us, finding a piece of ourselves in every person around us. Please take the time to try something new each day or week or month like celebrating Hispanic Heritage month (the club Los Latinos Unidos for example is hosting a taco bar and skull painting tonight at 8 PM in the coffeehouse or Dunkin and on Thursday evening hosting Stockton Hispanic Alumni in F-114 at 5 PM) You might discover a new favorite food, hobby or person. Plus I believe it is impossible to be curious and unhappy at the same time so just get out of your head so much and join us here, in AC or anywhere, but as long as you are truly present. Thank you and with that I yield the floor back to President Bracey.


Governmental Affairs
Hello everyone. I first of all want to introduce myself and my committee for this academic year. My name is Irenonsen Eigbe and I'm the chairperson of this wonderful committee devoted to the laws and policies that govern our country, state, university, and club. On the committee we have returning Senator Jacob Prutzman and new senators Tim Knoll and Dylan Antonelli. I look forward to working with this great group this year and the senator that will hopefully fill our vacant seat in this semester's election.
On behalf of Governmental Affairs, I want to wish you well in this new semester full of fun new opportunities and the continuation of current interests. Aligning with this idea, our committee has been working with Public Relations to garner interest in the Senate following our semesters of declining interest due to the pandemic by scheduling to speak in first-year seminars. So far we've been able to have senators speak at almost 20 classes over the course of two weeks and plan to continue with a few more into October. Also, register to vote! In our mission to increase civic engagement on campus, we also made it a point to include in these presentations the importance and ease of registering to vote with online registration in New Jersey. Our committee was also able to take part in the political engagement program's voter registration day tabling in Independence Plaza today where we helped students check their voter registration status and register to vote.
As we progress in the year we plan to collaborate with the other committees, offices, and clubs to promote student engagement and specifically with Stockton Republicans, Stockton Democrats, and the Hughes Center for Public Policy to hold events with political figures. Communication is an integral aspect to any government and we as well as the rest of the Senate are dedicated to communicating promptly with the student body and asserting the student voice with the administration, where the idea of communicating with the students is often lost.

Public Relations
Hello everyone!
Firstly I just want to say welcome to our first full meeting of the year, and I hope that your transition into the school year went a lot smoother than mine. Now onto Senate business. The Public Relations committee has been organizing some tabling events, it's very likely that most of you have seen us around campus at some point, either talking to you and you friends about what we do, trying to recruit you onto our organization, or straight up harassing you and forcing you to come to our interest meetings (we're all looking at you, Garrett). But onto other matters, we recently have been looking into purchasing more merchandise to promote the student senate, and in addition to this, we have been in contact with Lt. Tracey Stuart and the individuals responsible for the Campus therapy dogs, they will be appearing on our instagram very soon, which is very exciting (because, I mean, who doesn't like dogs?). On three final notes of order, we have been in contact with Res-Life and are currently developing an additional program for the "Reclaiming the Red Zone" event, which they are spearheading. We are currently collaborating with Student Affairs to bring you said program. Atop this our interest meetings have officially come to a close as of yesterday afternoon, and we are officially in campaigning mode! So, please keep your eyes peeled for all of the running candidates who'll be making their way to your main pages. Last but not least, I want to yield the floor to one of our amazing Public Relations committee members Garrett Testut to highlight a bit about his Queer Allyship event. Garrett, the mic's all yours.
October 19th 7:30pm-9pm in event room.

Diversity and Inclusion
Hello Everyone! Welcome back to yet another year, thankful for the ability to see everyone's faces and smiles here today. The Diversity and Inclusion has grown and has finally been able to solidify its presence on campus and create that connection with the respective clubs, organizations, groups and offices on campus. First, I want to thank the committee for what they have done so far and their commitment to providing meaningful service to those in need and underrepresented. As it stands, we have reached out and heard back from the many multicultural organizations on campus, providing them a platform to meet with us regularly to collaborate and discuss any issues that pose a threat to their experience here at Stockton. Today we have invited those organizations to come out today and speak about their concerns regarding food services to help ensure that the messages are being properly received. Thank you to Chartwells, Jason Santiago and Diane Garrison for coming out to work with us and listen to these students.
Thank you for these concerns and we ensure that we will work with the students and Chartwells to create a much more enjoyable and less stressful experience at Stockton. We want to highlight Hispanic Heritage Month, and highlight Los Latinos Unidos for creating some great events for students to pop out too and celebrate their different cultures. The 10th they are having their Sabores Latino event so stay tuned for that. Lastly the Multicultural Center is well underway and on track to have a ceremony sometime in February.

Student Affairs
Hi guys!
I wanted to start off by saying thank you for attending our first full Senate meeting of the academic year. I hope everyone has been doing well since the start of the semester earlier this month.  I want to remind everyone to remember to take care of your mental and physical health. You are important and it is important to put yourself first. 
	Student Affairs has two items in our agenda, as of right now. First, we have restarted our monthly meetings with Chartwells to discuss any issues relating to our food services on campus. Yesterday, our vice president, Ben Yandell, met with Chartwells to discuss easier accessibility for outside vendor requests for club events, adding more plant-based options to Stockton, and bringing more Halal food options. We are working along with Diversity and Inclusion to see how we can move forward and prepare for our next monthly meeting. 
	Lastly, we are working with Dr. Cynthia Gove from Facilities Management & Plant Operations to bring free menstrual products to the Stockton University bathrooms. Our meeting with her yesterday was a success and we are moving forward with this project. As of right now, we will be waiting for a response from Dr. Gove. I would also like to emphasize that this project will take time but overall, it will be worth the wait so current and future Stockton students will have access to free menstrual products. 
With this being said, I have nothing else to report, and I would now like to yield the floor back to President Bracey. 

Finance
The Finance Committee would like to welcome all of our guests to the first full meeting of the academic year. The committee has been actively monitoring all club and organization budget activity to ensure the success of their programming.

So far in the fall 2022 semester, the finance committee has heard 2 funding requests, 1 of which will be voted upon this evening. Supplemental requests approved under the amount of $1,500 by the committee are as follows:

The committee approved a request for The Muslim Student Associtation to fund the travel of 38 students to attend the Islamic convention in Edison, NJ . The amount approved was $500.

This funding request was submitted by The Ski and Snowboarding Club in the amount of $17,800 for 40 students to go skiing and snowboarding in Jackson Hole, Wyoming. The committee approved the project for $7,000. I invite Collin Fields to the podium to discuss his request further.
I motion to approve the supplemental request by Collin Fields for 7,000 for the ski and snowboarding trip to Wyoming.
Do I have a second? 
Second: Vineyard Ekwe

Ben Yandell: motions to postpone meeting until Oct 4th
Second: Irenonsen Eigbe

Motion Approved 13-2-4*
Is there a need for discussion? All in favor by show of hands. All those not in favor. 
As of now, including encumbered funds, the Supplemental Funding account is currently valued at
$135,674.69
I yield the floor back to President Bracey.

Brianna Bracey motions to approve the supplemental request by Collin Fields for 7,000 for the ski and snowboarding trip to Wyoming.
Motion approved 10-0-8*

Brianna Bracey motions to approved the supplemental request by Garrette Testut $2500 for Public Relations

Second: Jasmine Burdett
Motion Approved 14-0-4
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